CAMARILLO QUILTERS ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES Tuesday, October 13, 2020

CALL TO ORDER -

The meeting was called to order by President Barbara Witman at 9:35 AM via Zoom.

WELCOME -

Barbara welcomed everyone & thanked them for joining us again thru Zoom. She estimated approximately 80 attendees.

Melanie from South Bay Quilters showed their opportunity quilt. Tickets are \$1- each or 6 for \$5-. Contact Susan Gibbs at susangibbs@verizon.net to purchase tickets.

They will be having a virtual quilt show February 13th & 14th, 2020.

Barbara showed her completed wacky house "Presidents" quilt. She thanked all of those who contributed blocks.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

TREASURER – Barbara reported that we are financially OK. We have approximately \$13,000-in checking, \$33,000- in savings & \$9,000- in a CD.

RETREAT – We need 20 people in order to break even. Contact Donna Clark to register to attend. Due to current COVID restriction there will be no supplied food, everyone must bring their own. Masks are required. Doors will remain open for ample ventilation. \$60- for 3 days of uninterrupted quilting!

MEMBERSHIP -

Please renew your \$35- membership if you have not already done so.

UFO -

Maribeth announced that the 2020 Challenge ends December 7th and the new one will begin in January of 2021. Send your pictures of completed quilts to her. Drawings will be done at the end of the year(s) for prizes.

COMFORT GIVERS -

They have given over 300 quilts to our various agencies this year. They are preparing for the next distribution. If you have quilts for them, they can be dropped off this coming Monday, October 19th between 9-11 AM at Pleasant Valley Community Center where we usually have our meetings.

They are looking for people to quilt some twin-size quilts. Please contact Sandy Puchievic if you can help.

Camarillo Quilters Association General Membership Meeting – Page 2 Oct. 13, 2020

SPEAKER -

Hollis Chatelain spoke about "The Emotion of Color" via Zoom from North Carolina.

FINAL ANNOUNCEMENTS -

Road to California in January, 2021 will now be Road at Home. It will be a virtual show this coming year. They will have links to the usual vendors.

Next month's speaker will be Jean Impey, and her workshop is Twinkle Stars.

Tomorrow there will be a free "sew-in" via Zoom. If interested contact Andrea Ramirez for information.

ADJOURNED - 11:05 AM

Susan Wilson, Secretary

To be considered for approval by the CQA Board of Directors on Nov. 09, 2020